
From: Priester, Nicole <NicolePriester@gov.sc.gov>
To: Blanche T. Sullivan <hiltonheadeditor@gmail.com>
CC: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 1/21/2016 4:09:54 PM
Subject: RE: Chamber Leadership Program: Request re. Audience with Governor Haley

Hi Blanche,

Thanks for your email. Governor Haley enjoys meeting with groups whenever her schedule permits, but regrettably 
Governor Haley will be unable to meet with your group in March when visiting the Statehouse. I have copied 
Katherine Veldran on this email. I am not sure of Katherine's schedule, but depending on her availability she may be 
able to meet and speak with the group.

Thanks,
Nicole

Nicole Priester
Scheduler | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
NicolePriester@gov.sc.gov

From: Blanche T. Sullivan [mailto:hiltonheadeditor@gmail.com]
Sent: Tuesday, January 19, 2016 10:07 AM
To: Leigh LeMoine
Cc: Veldran, Katherine; Priester, Nicole
Subject: Re: Chamber Leadership Program: Request re. Audience with Governor Haley

Good morning Leigh,
Thank you kindly for your response, as well as for copying Nicole on my request and offering to assist with a 
visit with Lt. Governor McMaster. I had an opportunity to meet with him in 2009, when Katherine and I 
completed the Leadership Program, and he was truly a delight and highlight of our visit to Columbia.

We were hoping to visit with both Governor Haley and Lt. Governor McMaster, during our 2016 State Day, 
and sincerely appreciate your and Nicole's assistance in making this happen.

We have a preliminary agenda drafted and thought perhaps Lt. Governor McMaster might be available to meet 
with our group at the State House on Wednesday, March 9 at 12:30. Of course we will be happy to work with 
you and the Lt. Governor's availability.

I look forward to working with you and Nicole and, again, thank you most sincerely for your time and 
consideration.

Warmest regards,
Blanche

Blanche T. Sullivan
Communications/Marketing/Partnership Development
BFG Communications
Email: hiltonheadeditor@gmail.com or bsullivan@bfgcom.com
Mobile: 843.684.2581 • Office: 843.837.0378
LinkedIn: Blanche T Sullivan • Facebook: Blanche T Sullivan • Twitter: hhieditor

On Mon, Jan 18, 2016 at 6:42 PM, Leigh LeMoine <LeighLeMoine@scstatehouse.gov> wrote: 
Hi Blanche,
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Thank you for the kind invitation. I have cc: Nicole Priester, the Governor's scheduler who may assist you with 
the request.

I handle the Lt. Governor's schedule and I'd be happy to see about setting up a visit again if it should fit in your 
schedule this year.

Take care,
Leigh

Leigh LeMoine 
803.734.2083

On Jan 18, 2016, at 3:44 PM, Blanche T. Sullivan <hiltonheadeditor@gmail.com> wrote:

Good afternoon Leigh,
I hope my email finds you well and that last week's GOP debate went as Governor Haley and your team had 
envisioned.

I am serving on the Board of Regents for the Hilton Head Island-Bluffton Chamber's Leadership Program now 
and planning the program's annual State Government Day, which will take place in Columbia March 8-9, 2016.

Our group of 25 leadership program participants would love to meet with Governor Haley during our visit and I 
was hoping that you could assist me with this endeavor.

We plan to depart Hilton Head via bus at about 7:30 a.m. on March 8 and arrive in Columbia at about 10:15 a.m. 
We'll spend Tuesday and Wednesday in Columbia and plan to depart Wednesday at about 2 p.m.

Please advise at your earliest opportunity and thank you sincerely for your time and consideration of my 
humble request for audience with Governor Haley.

Warmest regards,
Blanche

ps. I sent this message from my personal email, which includes my mobile number, but please feel free to reach 
me via my business number or email if you prefer:
BFG Communications: bsullivan@bfgcom.com or 843.837.0378

Blanche T. Sullivan
Communications/Marketing/Partnership Development
Email: hiltonheadeditor@gmail.com
Mobile: 843.684.2581
LinkedIn: Blanche T Sullivan
Facebook: Blanche T Sullivan • Twitter: hhieditor
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